
[image: image1.png]FivemiletowW®




St Mary’s Primary School

70 Colebrooke Road,

Fivemiletown,

Co. Tyrone.

BT75 0SA

Phone:    028 895 21315
Fax:         028 895 21315
E-mail:    akeown242@c2kni.net

___________________________________________________________________________

26th March 2018

Dear parents,
                     I am delighted to return to work here after my maternity leave and to see all the lovely faces of the children of St. Mary’s. They have grown so much since June and I have a whole new set of Primary 1 pupils to get to know! Thank you all for your good wishes on the birth of Peadar; he is growing up so quickly and we are so blessed to have him. I hope that I am now coming back to school with a better understanding of the complexities of family life and that I can serve as principal more empathetically as a result.
                     I want to express my gratitude towards Mrs Siofra Gallagher who did such an excellent job since September. She really took St. Mary’s to her heart and did so much for our school. I also want to thank all the staff and the families who welcomed her so openly and have continued to support this school so well.

                    We have a short week this week before we break for the Easter holidays. Can I remind everyone that the school closes on Wednesday 28th March at 12pm and will re-open for pupils on Tuesday 8th April.

                    This week, our Eco-Council will be conducting a big litter pick and outdoor clean up on Tuesday. We ask that any pupil who has a hi-vis vest brings it on Tuesday and that all pupils have wellies in school on Tuesday as the grass may be wet. Our Eco-Council have been working so hard this year and I am so impressed with all that they have accomplished to date.

                      After-school Gaelic Club will continue on Tuesday for P4-7 pupils.

                     After Easter, we will have our after-school club for Primary 6 pupils. This will take place on a Monday and pupils will stay in school until 4:30. A small snack should be sent for them to eat at 3;15. There is no cost for this.

                   We want to congratulate our wonderful Primary 4 pupils who received the sacrament of Penance for the first time last Wednesday. I was dazzled with their halos on Thursday! 

                  On Thursday we had a presentation for Mrs Heather Wilson who was our dinner lady for 8 years. She was always so warm and caring towards the children and she will be missed by staff and pupils alike. We want to wish Heather every happiness and success in her new job.
                  This week in school, we are focusing on the events of Holy Week and the significance of Easter Sunday. We ask that you talk to your child about these and attend the services where possible to help to develop their faith and understanding. 
                  I would ask that any parent who has not completed the online questionnaire on the school website does so before the end of this week. It is so important that all parents have a chance to contribute to the planning and management of the school. This online consultation is one way in which we can learn about issues which affect you and your family and can actively try to improve things for you. 

                     We are also recruiting for new members of the Board of Governors. We would love some fresh blood so as to give another perspective on the management of the school. Please speak to myself or any member of the Board of Governors if you are interested in finding out more.

              As always, please contact me via email or phone if there is anything you wish to discuss.

Yours sincerely,

      Ailís Cullinan-Keown

OUR success is doing OUR best!

